
 

We are so proud of our first-
gen mentors for working hard 
and helping first-years adjust 
to life at Scripps during the 
fall semester.  
 
Thank you for all that you do!  
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WELCOME BACK! We hope that you all had a restful and 
incredible winter break.  

Many individuals throughout the first-gen community had 
suggested creating a unique retreat in which the first-gen 
students could really engage in building community amongst 
all cohorts. We are so excited and honored to have concluded 
our very first First-Gen Retreat this past week. 

From Friday afternoon to Saturday morning, our students 
experienced a Faculty Panel, Faculty/Student Dinner, Identity 
Workshops and other activities that centered on themes of 
identity, narratives, and inclusivity. 

In this newsletter you will have the opportunity to understand 
what our students have to say through inspirational and 
beautiful zine pages created from the fiber of our experiences as 
first-generation college students here at Scripps.  

We hope that you fall in love with our students’ words, 
creativity, and empowerment. The stories take many different 
forms and describe a breadth of lived experiences, but the 
community that binds us together brings these narratives 
together as one. This issue is about celebration. 

We couldn’t be more proud, 

Leah Hughes ‘15 
Beatriz Maldonado ‘15 
Program Co-Interns 
  

 



 A Time for Solidarity, Empowerment, and Community: 

First Annual First-Gen @ Scripps Retreat 
January 30-31, 2015 – Sallie Tiernan Field House 
 
As mentioned above, after months of planning and anticipation, the First-Gen @ Scripps Program saw its first 
retreat during the last weekend of January 2015. We had a great time and hope that the tradition continues into 
the future so that first-gen students at Scripps can continue to share experiences and support one another 
throughout college in a space like the one created at the First-Gen retreat. We wanted to share the beauty of the 
retreat experience with the whole campus, so without further ado, here are some photos from the occasion! 

You will find the pages of our first annual 
First-Gen @ Scripps Retreat Zine below! 



 



 
 
 
 

































 Making Our Experiences Known: 
First-Gen in the News 
Over the course of winter break and the beginning of the semester, first-gen students and first-
gen student affairs made headlines across the country: 

   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Intersectionality and First-Gen Identity 
According to Forbes in a recent article entitled “In College Access, 'Who' Is As 
Important As 'How'”, student mentoring might be one of the best strategies to 
ensure positive outcomes for students with intersectional considerations, 
including first-generation college students. Check it out: 
http://www.forbes.com/sites/garrettneiman/2015/02/04/in-college-access-who-is-as-

 
 

First-Geners 
Speaking Out 
On January 5, 2015, our very own first 
generation first year Prisma Herrera published 
an article in XOJane and Time entitled “How 
President Obama’s New Immigration Policy Is 
Going To Change My Life.” In the article, 
Prisma describes her life story as it relates to 
issues on education, immigration, income, and 
empowerment--we couldn’t be more proud of 
her and thankful for the statement she’s made.  
 
 Read more about Prisma’s experiences over at Time: 
http://time.com/3652618/obama-immigration-policy/ 

The Pride in Being First-Gen  
Harvard sophomore and fellow first-gen student Nu Xiong penned an 
empowering article detailing how she overcame shame about her first-
generation identity by celebrating the many skills that first-generation college 
students bring to their communities. In the spirit of our retreat, give it a read: 
http://www.firstgenerationstudent.com/blog/taking-pride-in-your-first-generation-

  

http://www.forbes.com/sites/garrettneiman/2015/02/04/in-college-access-who-is-as-important-as-how/
http://www.forbes.com/sites/garrettneiman/2015/02/04/in-college-access-who-is-as-important-as-how/
http://time.com/3652618/obama-immigration-policy/
http://www.firstgenerationstudent.com/blog/taking-pride-in-your-first-generation-identity/
http://www.firstgenerationstudent.com/blog/taking-pride-in-your-first-generation-identity/


 

Parting Words
Have you wondered how your experience compares to that of someone else with similar challenges? Have 
you ever felt like an imposter, hesitant to celebrate your academic victories or proclaim your intelligence 
in a space that feels foreign to you? Have you ever wondered how you fit within a greater community of 

people, or wanted to feel supported by those around you? 
Us too. It hasn’t always been an easy road! But with friendship and a healthy helping of food, we made it 

work, and so can you.  
Come join us! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UPCOMING FIRST-GEN EVENTS:  
• FIRST YEARS: We’re having a back-to-school dinner catch-up to debrief on Winter Break, new 

classes, lessons learned from last semester, and everything in between.  

Come to Malott South Meeting Room in the basement of Malott between 5 and 6 on Wednesday, 
February 18 and share a meal with the community! 

• OPEN TO EVERYONE: Confused about financial aid renewal? We’re planning a financial aid 
workshop! Look for a heads-up in your inbox in the next week or so with details and RSVP. 

 

 

 

 

 

We Want to Hear From You! 
 

To inspire our readers and recognize your accomplishments, we would like 
to feature your story in one of our upcoming newsletters. Please send us a 

personal article or poem depicting your experience as a first-gener to 
firstgeneration@scrippscollege.edu. 
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